
 ASCSI Student Senate

Fall 2009

November 2, 2009

Presiding Chair - President Lacey Haggan

Conducting Chair - Vice President Blake Lawson
 Call To Order: 3:17pm

 Attendance: Absent and excused: Senator Choate, Senator Lopez, Senator Shimba

 Guests: Sarah Slaton- Recreation Assistant and Challenge Course Coordinator. Goals: to 
ramp up the indoor challenge course. If you would like to attend, each club can attend once 
per semester for free. If you have any suggestions for fun activities, please let me know. We
are hoping that December 5th, we can do an indoor climbing event at ISU!

 Minutes from October 26, 2009- Passed 

Council Reports
 Advertising-This week our advisor wasn’t able to meet with us, so hopefully we’ll meet 

this week. As you know, we decided not to publish the “Toilet Paper” for October since it 



morning next year for better participation. 

At one point during the carnival we had over 500 people in the building! Over 7-
800 people came through. It was good, but the clubs needed more candy and 
needed to be more organized. But it went well for the most part. 

Culinary Arts had a booth making cookies. It was great. The fish booth was pretty 
cool, but parents weren’t very excited about giving kids a live fish.

Outdoor Coordinator is Sarah Slaton.

Upcoming Events- Open night Wii Sports. Wii Olympics at the end of November 
and beginning of December. Come play!

We are doing surveys as to what type of trips and activities the students want to do.

We will be surveying the intramural players, asking questions to get qualitative 
data.

 Community Service- Applications for funds are due today at 5:00 p.m. to Mary 
Feis-Christy for any clubs looking for money to do community service projects and
events.   

Last week we visited at the Interclub meeting and proposed the Christmas 
Stockings for Families projects to all of the clubs.  We are still waiting to hear back 
from any clubs or organizations that may be interested in taking on this project. 

 Community Service council is looking to do a project involving helping out at the 
Boys and Girls Club.  If you are interested in helping with this project or any other 
community service projects please let me know, or feel free to sit in on a meeting.  
Anyone is welcome to come to Community Service Council meetings on Tuesdays 
at 12:00p.m. in the Aspen building, we would love to see you there and have your 
involvement.  

 Diversity Council- Last week we had our meeting and talked about International 
Dinner. We made working committees. We went to Program Board and asked them 
to sponsor $300 tickets for students and also Arabian Night Dance. We received 
money and are going shopping for decorations. Last week we had our booth at the 
Kids Carnival. It turned out well, with minor challenges. 

This week we are planning to continue working on International Dinner and 
advertisement. Unfortunately the 30 posters we made last week disappeared. So, 
Diversity Council is disappointed about having to make more. 

 Eagle Hall- Old Business: The Halloween Hall decoration went great! There was 
great participation and a lot of good competition. The halls that won will be having 
a pizza party and cookie decoration craft fun! We also had our flu packs given out 
and that was a great success as well. For the 1 credit workshops, I was told it will 



be during the Spring Semester.

New Business: December 1st, we will start hall decoration contests for Christmas. 



include batteries. We are trying to find a way to reward students for recycling but 
are still brainstorming and not sure how to do it yet. Our next meeting is scheduled 
for Tuesday the 10th at 1pm.

• Treasurer Report- This is for the month of October.





Keep your g.p.a. up so that we don’t lose people. Don’t give up if you are struggling now.
There is always hope.

Make sure to keep in mind that our goal is promoting health and wellness for the year. 
Implement it into your committees. Off Campus Centers did a great job when they 
planned on giving out bananas at their event. 

Reminder about the Christmas Tree. Public Relations make sure you are getting started 
on that early.

• Advisors Report- VP Lawson, thank you so much for staying on top of the flash drives! 
They were a nice surprise. 

Senator Felix you did an excellent job on the dance! Thank you for doing the surveys. 
Make sure to see me before handing out a survey, that way we can get numbers and get 
the best statistics from them. Thank you for implementing my advice.

During WOW week at the beginning of the year Senator Abdulloev went above and 
beyond, helping us before he was even a senator! So it’s really great that he received the 
Senator of the month!

I appreciated everyone’s costumes! They were great!

I shared with some of the Executive Council the amount we’re giving each of you for 
scholarships. It was submitted today for next week. If you have any questions, come see 
me.

Senator Carpenter, thank you for working so hard with Interclub. I believe the carnival 
had an all time high record of attendance.

The videos are a great idea for upcoming events. Stay consistent and stay on top of it.

I will not be in the meeting next Monday. 

Senator Chabuka 2 or 3 people texting me to tell me what an amazing job you did on 
decorations for the Halloween Party! Thank you so much! 

Senator Alma Jam, Linda Jam, and Senator Price meet with me afterwards. 

The best way to get people to vote is to send the link through an email, so I’ll make sure 
to do that.

We’ve never had a public hearing for Constitutional Corrections, so that was great! 
Senator Abdulloev, thank you for helping get people here.

Grades! There’s nothing sadder than losing some of you to grades. Reach out, ask for 
help! People want to help you, you just have to ask. 

There are no picture retakes.

TLC- We’ve had around 30 people sign up. We will leave Friday at 6am and return 
around 10pm. 
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